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 Minutes of the Board of Library Trustees –February 7, 2012 – 7:10 PM

Brookline, NH

Present:    Louise Price   
  
     John Lindgren (7:15 pm)

   Steve Russo
                 Helen Ballou                           Myra Emmons, Director  

          
Public Session-
Upon motion by Helen, seconded by Louise, it was moved to nominate Steve the Chairman pro tem.  Motion passed unanimously.
Minutes-
Upon motion by Louise, seconded by Helen, it was moved to accept the minutes of the Board of Library Trustees’ meeting of January 3, 2012 as written.  Motion passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report
-John presented the Treasurer’s report.  For the period ending January 31, 2012, the Treasurer’s Report showed a balance of $35,027.08.  The report was filed.  John will leave copies of the Statement of Activities Budget vs. Actual report in the trustees’ mail boxes.
-John reported that the library’s 2011 tax information, including W2s has been finalized.

-John reported that Myra found a $100 phone bill discrepancy with Earthlink (formerly held by One Communication).  The library’s checking account should be credited shortly. 

-The board reviewed the January 2012 bills for the library and initialed the check register.
Old Business

Director’s Report-
Myra submitted the following items:


-Director’s Report   
· Myra and Dory have been working with Lynne Abt on the new library website.  The goal for completion is mid-March 2012.
· The NH Astronomical Society donated a telescope to the BPL.  

· See attached Director’s Report for more details.

-Circulation and usage statistics (see attachments)

-Adult and children’s media purchases for January 2012 (see attachments)
-The physical inventory has been completed by the staff.  Myra will email it to the board.

-Myra reported that she contacted Rena and the DES for more information about the unemployment claim. 
- Myra is continuing to meet with the staff to discuss their yearly performance reviews.
-Building Maintenance- Myra reported that Chuck has fixed the doors upstairs and they are closing properly.  The spring in the indoor book drop has been removed and the gap eliminated, per recommendation of the JLMSC.  This will prevent children’s fingers from being pinched but now there are complaints that it is too deep which may cause low back issues. 

New Business
Collection Development Plan- Myra and the board reviewed changes to the collection development plan.  Myra will make the necessary changes and email the updated plan to the board.  Myra stated that she will contact members of the Brookline Historical Society about collaborating to digitize historic periodicals such as Spile.  Upon motion by John, seconded by Louise, it was moved to accept the Collection Development Plan with changes discussed.  Motion passed unanimously.
Regional Trustee’s Meeting- Steve reported that there were 15 attendees to the Souhegan Valley Area Trustees meeting held at the BPL on January 19th.  The next meeting will be held at the Greenfield Public Library on April 5, 2012 at 6:30 pm.

Purchasing Policy- Louise reported on the recent meeting that she attended with Selectman Darryl Philpot and Town department heads to review the Town’s newly adopted purchasing policy.  After discussion, it was requested that Myra create a purchasing policy outlining the practices of the library board and director.  Further discussion tabled until the March meeting.
Director’s Job Description and Performance Review- Myra reported that she has reworked the director and staff’s performance review forms to more closely reflect their job descriptions.  This has also significantly simplified the forms.  There was a discussion about the director’s performance review form.  Myra will make the agreed upon changes and email to the board.
Disaster Plan- It was determined which Town department heads should be listed on the library’s disaster plan to manage facilities issues.  Myra will call Wes to inquire about BERT and the appropriate persons to call in case of an emergency.  She will also contact the library/Town’s insurance agent with questions about the policy and liability issues.  Myra stated that a list of available resources will need to be compiled to plan ahead for possible/likely situations.
2012 Town Elections- Louise is running for re-election as a library trustee.  Thank you Louise!

[Atriuum]- After discussion, it was determined that Myra should create a schedule and coordinate with Russ, Ed, and the staff to help ensure a smooth transition from Athena to [Atriuum].  Myra and Dory will be meeting with the director of the Barrington Public Library for advice since they recently moved to [Atriuum] from Athena.  Myra’s plan will be discussed at the March trustee meeting.
Upon motion by John, seconded by Helen, the meeting was adjourned at 8:57 pm.  The next regular meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 6, 2012 at 7 pm.

Respectfully submitted, 


Helen Ballou
